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Superintendent’s Message 
There is value in the struggle. 

As we col lec-
tively prepare to 
enter the twenty-
fifth month of a 
chapter in our his-
tory that has altered 
our life experience 
and the landscape 

of our nation, we find ourselves in 
conflict. 
There is value in the struggle. 

We have patiently endured man-
dates, suffering, loss, and uncertainty. 
Despite this, we must not lose sight 
of what we have learned and how 
we have grown. It has been said that 
tough times create strong people; we 
have patiently endured tough times. A 
quiet confidence is growing within our 
school community as we are positioned 
to emerge from the COVID fog with a 
refined focus, purpose, and enthusias-
tic desire to write new chapters in the 
Sherburne-Earlville story. 
There is value in the struggle.. 

We have patiently endured fond 
memories of our past, yet we are col-
lectively igniting a fire that will light 
the path to our future. This is a light 
that must shine for all: all ages and all 
groups, without exception. 

There is value in the struggle. 
We have patiently endured remind-

ers that relationships, health, and time 
are more valuable than possessions and 
status. Let us not forget that serving 
one another, lending a helping hand, 
and lifting others up in turn gives is 
us the strength to patiently endure. If 
tough times create strong people, then I 
am thankful to be surrounded by some 
of the strongest people I have had the 
good fortune to serve with in my career. 
There is value in the struggle. 

Each member of our school 
community has a role to play and 
individual responsibilities for which 
they are accountable. In life, we are 
faced with choices daily. How we 
respond to the struggles in our lives 
helps to direct our paths. Leadership, 
in our respective roles, is about 
thoughts, words, and actions. We 
know there is value in the struggle, 
and that this value is compounded 
when we do the work to find how 
we can learn and grow within and 
through the strife. To myself and to 
our team I ask, what choices are we 
making daily to find and add value, 
to be unifying not divisive, in our role 
and to our school community? 

Robert G. Berson, 
Superintendent of Schools 
Sherburne-Earlville CSD 
bersonr@seonline.org 

Remaining BOE meetings 2021-2022 
Board of Education meetings begin at 6:30 p.m., unless otherwise noted. 

Please call the District Office at 607-674-7300 for more information. 

March 2022 
14...Regular Meeting 
April 2022 
4.....Regular Meeting 
20...Regular Meeting (Meet the 

Candidates) 
20...Special VOTE Meeting 

(BOCES Admin, BOCES Budget, 
BOCES BOE Members) 

20...Regular Meeting 
May 2022 
9.....Regular Meeting 
9.....Budget Hearing 
17...Budget Vote (No BOE Meeting) 
23...Regular Meeting 
June 2022 
13...Regular Meeting 
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The Maroon and White is published by the 
Sherburne-Earlville Central School Board and 
Administration, 15 School Street, Sherburne, 
New York 13460. 

Board of Education 
Debra Kurtz, President 

Susan Osborne, Vice President 
Rachel Amann-Burns 

Christina Baker 
Ryan Hess 

Harmon Hoff 
Peter Karaman 

Administrators/Supervisors 

Robert Berson ......................... Superintendent 
Todd Griffin .............  Assistant Superintendent 

for Business 
Antoinette Halliday .... Director of Curriculum, 

Instruction and Assessment 
Nicholas Colosi .....  High School Principal 9-12 
Jamie Maistros.... Middle School Principal 6-8 
Brad Perry ........ Assistant MS-HS Principal 7-9/ 

Athletic Director 
Jolene Emhof................... Intermediate School 

Principal 3-5 
Jeffrey Morris ...Primary School Principal PK-2 
Jeff Genter .............................. Head Custodian 
Matthew Thompson .............. Head Bus Driver 
Cassandra Castle............Food Service Director 
Joanne Blenis .......Administrator for Managed 

Technology Services 

Disclaimer 
Please take notice that the viewpoint of articles

that appear in this newsletter are the personal
expressions of individual authors and do not nec-
essarily represent the official policies or positions
of the Sherburne-Earlville Central School District 
or the Board of Education. 

mailto:bersonr@seonline.org
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Concerts bring 
out the best! 

SECSD thanks everyone who 
attended the final installment 
of our Winter Concert series in 
person February 15 at the MS-HS 
Auditorium! 

Our fourth- and fifth-grade band 
and chorus members entertained a 
packed house with performances 
led by S-E Elementary School 
music teachers Jenna Stango and 
Kylie Davis. 

SECSD also welcomed the com-
munity to Winter Concerts for 
younger elementary, middle and 
high school students in December. 
Check out the photo spread from 
the December concerts in this 
newsletter and visit our Facebook 
page to see more pictures and 
videos of our live streams. 

S-E bands perform at All-County! 
Congratulations to Sherburne-Earlville’s Grades 5 and 6 Bands for participating in the Chenango County All-County 

Festival on January 22 at Greene High School. 
Joe Roche’s Grade 6 Band members who performed were Sadie Davis, Scarlett Dunbar, Isaac Larchar, Evie Krivit, Avida Mizrahi 

and Matt Morgan. 
Jenna Stango’s Grade 5 Band members at All-County were Cora Chapman, Nasick Chrisbacher, Gavin Ingerto, Viola Russett, 

Cayla Thomas and Madison Thompson. 
Mr. Roche and our MS/HS Marching Band also recently welcomed guest instructor Ryan Butler from the Buffalo Bills’ 

Drumline to start practicing marching techniques for the 73rd annual Pageant of Bands. We’re putting in the work now 
so it will pay off come Pageant time! 
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Join us for Coffee and Conversations 
Interested in talking about education in grades 6-12? Want to engage in casual 

discussions about what’s happening at our middle and high schools? If so, join 
us for the return of Coffee and Conversations! 

Stakeholders are invited to enjoy hot coffee and engage in dialogue with school 
leaders before the first Board of Education meeting of each month. Coffee and 
Conversations will take place at 5:30 p.m. in Room 230 of Sherburne-Earlville 
Middle School (by auditorium entrance) on March 14, April 4 and May 9. 

As always, we are available by phone or email if you have a pressing or private 
topic to discuss. Please visit our online Staff Directory page at https://www.secsd. 
org/StaffDirectory.aspx for contact information. 

S-E welcomes DCMO Roadshow! 
Thanks to Sonnet Constable 

for bringing the DCMO BOCES 
Roadshow to Sherburne-Earlville 
on January 31! Sonnet talked 
with our sophomores about the 
numerous Career and Technical 
Education programs that will be 
offered at DCMO BOCES during 
their junior and senior years. 

After the Roadshow presenta-
tion, sophomores got to choose two programs they would like to visit during a 
February field trip to DCMO BOCES. 

Visit the online links below for more information on National CTE Month and 
the CTE programs available at DCMO BOCES. 

National CTE Month: 
https://www.dcmoboces.com/protected/ArticleView.aspx?iid=5AP0G2&dasi=3I2Y 
DCMO CTE Page: 
https://www.dcmoboces.com/CareerTechnicalEducation.aspx 

Project survey 
for stakeholders 

The Sherburne-Earlville Central 
School District has partnered with 
Ashley-McGraw Architects and is at 
the planning phase of designing and 
reimagining our learning spaces. 

Input and feedback from all stake-
holders is essential in order to realize 
our Vision: A high-performing rural 
school district delivering educational 
excellence. 

Furthermore, creating learning 
spaces that enable our students and 
staff to meet diverse learning needs and 
interests, while positioning our gradu-
ates to be competitive at the local, state, 
national, and international levels is of 
the utmost importance. 

Below is a survey link. We invite all 
stakeholders to complete the survey 
as it will assist to inform and estab-
lish guiding principles and emerging 
themes for the project scope. 

Survey Link: https://forms.gle/ 
dpckRDLvocVo3HmBA 

Thank you! 
Sincerely, 

Robert G. Berson, 
Superintendent of Schools 

Sherburne-Earlville 
Central School District 

607-674-7343 
bersonr@seonline.org 

mailto:bersonr@seonline.org
https://forms.gle
https://www.dcmoboces.com/CareerTechnicalEducation.aspx
https://www.dcmoboces.com/protected/ArticleView.aspx?iid=5AP0G2&dasi=3I2Y
https://www.secsd
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Congratulations, 
Mrs. Rinaldo! 

The Sherburne-Earlville Central School 
District is proud to announce the recent 
appointment of Ginger Rinaldo as Assistant 
Superintendent of Instructional Services at 
DCMO BOCES! 

Ginger has served the students, parents, 
faculty, staff, and community of SECSD 
for the past 27.5 years, making an indel-
ible impact on thousands of people as 
a teacher, administrator, colleague and 
friend. Currently our Director of Special 
Programs and Safety Coordinator, Ginger’s 
new leadership role at DCMO BOCES will 
now give her the opportunity to have a 
similar impact on the entire region. 

“The purpose and intentionality with 
which Ginger leads will most certainly 
bring about positive change at DCMO 
BOCES, as so many of us have wit-
nessed during her tenure at S-E,” SECSD 
Superintendent Robert Berson said. 
“Although this represents a significant 
shift for the district, the good news is we 
will still get to work with Ginger, albeit in 
a different capacity.” 

Ginger also served SECSD as a music 
teacher, reading teacher, RTI Coordinator/ 
Teacher on Special Assignment, depart-
ment chair and SETA President. DCMO 
BOCES authorized her appointment as 
Assistant Superintendent of Instructional 
Services during a special Board of 
Education meeting on January 26. 

We wish Ginger nothing but the best 
in her new position and look forward to 
working closely with her again in the very 
near future! 

Book project to honor Dana Eaves 
The Sherburne-Earlville Teachers’ Association and the Sherburne-Earlville 

Central School District are working with the family of S-E Kindergarten 
teacher Dana Eaves to establish a book project in 
her memory. 

“Dana was a beautiful, vibrant young woman 
who was full of life and love,” Linda Hoxie said 
of her niece. “She lost her life much too soon in 
January of this year. Dana was a much loved 
family member, teacher and friend to many. She 
loved teaching her kindergarten ‘kiddos’ and was 
especially dedicated to childhood literacy, always 
striving to ensure her young students developed 

a love for books and reading.” 
The “Dana Eaves Book Project” will be a children’s book collection available 

at the S-E Elementary School Library. Each book in the collection will have a 
bookplate sticker affixed to the inside cover that will state: “Book collection 
inspired by Dana Eaves to promote the love of reading for all ‘kiddos.’” 

Anyone who would like to participate in the creation of this lasting tribute 
to Dana can send a donation of any amount to: SETA, c/o Kristian Newman 
(earmarked for the Dana Eaves Book Project), Sherburne-Earlville Central 
School District, 13 School St., Sherburne, New York, 13460. Donations should 
be received by March 31, 2022. 

Please share this information with anyone who may be interested in par-
ticipating in the “Dana Eaves Book Project.” 

Thank you, Casey! 
SECSD wishes the best to Casey Coon, who left her 

position as family nurse practitioner in our School-
Based Health Center at the end of February. 

“The children and families I have come to know 
over the past seven years have contributed greatly to 
a very rewarding chapter in my career,” Casey said. 
“Providing health care for children and adolescents 
in the school setting is a unique challenge that also 
affords us the opportunity to create relationships and navigate wellness and 
illness in creative ways. For all of this, I am truly grateful. 

“I will greatly miss the students at Sherburne-Earlville Central School and 
their families,” she continued, “and I thank you for allowing me to provide 
care for your child.” 

The Bassett Healthcare Network is committed to providing SECSD students 
enrolled in the SBHC with the highest level of care. While Bassett searches for 
Casey’s replacement, Dr. Kerri LeBlanc and Dr. Christopher Kjolhede – along 
with Kate Stewart, RN, and the rest of the SBHC staff – will continue to pro-
vide care on campus. 

If you have questions or concerns, please call the SBHC at 607-674-8417 or 
607-674-8416. 
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Junior Musical is a hit! 
Thanks to everyone who visited campus January 28 and 29 to watch our super-talented MS and ES students 

in Sherburne- Earlville’s Junior Musical, Mary Poppins Jr.! The cast and crew for this awesome production was as 
follows: 
Bert: Clark Vischi 
George Banks: Collin Jones 
Winifred Banks: Amelia Casscles 
Jane Banks: McKennah Jones 
Michael Banks: Evelyn Krivit 
Katie Nanna: Autumn Miller 
Mrs. Brill: Madalyn Jones 
Robertson Ay: Eskinado Carvell 
Mary Poppins: Ryker Fuller 
Neleus: Zayden Randall 
Statues: Emily Knapp 
Bird Woman: Sybil Fenton 
Miss Smythe: Lillie Hess 
Chairman: Lydia Larchar 
Von Hussler: Zachariah Carter 
John Northbrook: Liam Acly 
Mrs. Corey: Kayleigh Isaacs 
Miss Andrew: Sybil Fenton 
Policewoman: Amanda Markiewicz 
Messenger: Layla Bohndorf 
Park Strollers, Clerks, Vagrants, 

Customers, Chimney Sweeps, Kite 
Flyers, Bumblebees: Liam Acly, 
Riley Benedict, Layla Bohndorf, 
Sadie Davis, Aime Squires, Emma Webb 

Stage Crew: Peyton Darragh, 
Scarlett Dunbar, Sophia Fugitt, Eleanor 
Garrison, Aleaha LaClair, Leah Mathis, 
Jameson Petersen, Carnell Phetteplace, 
Emma Romanowski, Somer Smith, 
Tyler Thompson 

Director: Julie Burns 
Assistant Director/Choreographer: 

Tobie Hess 
Sound Scenery Designer: Ashlee Kent 
Sound and Light Technician: 

Chris Marquard 
Adult Helpers: Bernie Casscles, 

Keeley Fenton, Anna Frost, 
Desiree Fuller, Melanie Fuller, 
Kim Jones, Carmela Minckler, 
Jessica Moquin, Jennifer Randall, 
Karla Vanderneut 
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Senior artist wins Silver Key! 
Congratulations to Sherburne-Earlville senior artist Taylor Jennings, who recently earned a Silver Key Award and two 

honorable mentions from the Scholastic Art & Writing Awards! 
Taylor won a Silver Key in photography for her image titled “8309” and received an honorable mention in the same 

category with “2.29.” She also earned an honorable mention in drawing with “The Wilting Cold Case.” 
Presented by the Alliance for Young Artists & Writers, the Scholastic Art & Writing Awards program is the nation’s 

longest-running, most prestigious recognition program for creative teens. 
The mission of the nonprofit organization is to identify students with exceptional artistic and literary talent and present 

their work to the world through its awards, which give students opportunities for recognition, exhibition, publication, and 
scholarships. For more information, visit the website https://www.artandwriting.org/. 

Taylor’s award-winning work was showcased at Onondaga Community College and part of a virtual art show. Way to 
go, Taylor!!! 

Graduates share college experiences 
SECSD welcomed 12 members from its 

Class of 2021 back to campus December 22 for 
its annual College Panel! 

Our most recent high school graduates 
talked to current SEHS seniors and juniors 
about their first-semester experiences as 
college students. The panel shared valuable 
information and answered several questions 
about the transition from high school to col-
lege. 

Pictured from left to right are (front row) 
Zoe Kellogg, Dalaney Parker, Mimi Britton, Bobbi 
Clarkson, Casimir Ulatowski, Jonah Smith and 
Ryan Jones, and (back row) Darbi Dean, Katie 
Keyes, Allie Kellogg, Justine Strauss and Bailey 
Mizrahi. 

Special thanks to Casimir, a Cadet at The 
Citadel, for sharing his unique experiences 
with Jonathan Sherry’s Civics & Economics classes. 

https://www.artandwriting.org
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Holiday cheers for our music programs! 
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FFA students place in districts 
Congratulations to Sherburne-Earlville students who participated 

in the District 4 FFA Competition in mid-February at Windsor High 
School. Emilee Bennett led the way with a first-place finish in Senior 
Extemporaneous Speaking! 

Ava Bohnert placed second in Senior People in Agriculture, as 
did Jacob Baker in Employment Skills. Amelia Moyer took third in 
Employment Skills; Carly Layman and Riley Jones placed fourth and 
fifth, respectively, in Senior Prepared Public Speaking; and Emma 
Schrader was eighth in Junior People in Agriculture. 

The top five students from each competition advanced to the 
SubState competition at Oxford High School in March. Congratulations 
to all on a job well done! 

Odyssey teams 
advance to states! 

Congratulations to Sherburne-Earlville’s Odyssey 
of the Mind teams on their performances during the 
Region 13 competition at DCMO BOCES’ Harrold 
Campus on February 19. 

All six of our OM teams – including this group 
of first-time regional participants – advanced to 
the State Tournament on March 26 at the New York 
State Fairgrounds! 

S-E technology students 
give back! 

Sherburne-Earlville senior Gavin Zbicki recently led a group of his 
peers in a giveback project for Baillie Lumber, which has supported the 
district’s Technology program with countless lumber donations over 
the years. 

Baillie’s generosity has allowed our students to design, build, and 
take home woods-based projects at no charge. The process starts at the 
ninth-grade level in our Drawing and Design for Production course and, 
for those with a genuine interest, continues with independent studies. 

Baillie Lumber recently moved one of its many operations to 
Sherburne, so Gavin started an independent-study project to design and 
construct a conference table for its new office space. The 9-foot-long, 45-inch-wide table 
made from White Ash and Black Walnut (all from Baillie’s, of course) was assembled and 
finished on site and required several glue-ups, the use of a doweling jig, and a double 
wedge tusk tenon. 

Classmates Jacob Jones, Brooklyn Babcock, Taylor Grzymkowski and Nathaniel Seymour were 
actively engaged in Gavin’s giveback project, which also received frequent assistance from 
junior Gavin Egerer. 



THE Maroon AND White 11 

   
 

  
 
 

    

 
 

 
 

 
  

 
 
 

  
 

 
             

 

 
 
 

 
 

     
 
 

    

 
 

      
 
 
 
 

-

S-E students are here 
to help! 

The Chenango Youth Philanthropy Council welcomed 
students from Sherburne-Earlville, Norwich and Unadilla 
Valley to the Eaton Center for a 2021-2022 kickoff event on 
October 29. 

S-E students (pictured left-to-right) Amon VanAlst, Dominic 
Fowlston, Jennalyn Kwasnik, Madison Camenga and Haliegh 
Fisher met their CYPC peers and representatives from 
various non-profit organizations such as the Impact Project, 
Fostering Futures, and the United Way. 

Garrett Fleming, Rebecca Karaman and Lily Stoddard are also 
members of the Sherburne-Earlville Youth Philanthropy 
Council, which meet monthly throughout the school year 
to help address the needs of Chenango County. 

The CYPC teaches member students how to create grant 
proposals, review applications for assistance from area 
non-profit organizations, choose award recipients, sit on 
community boards, fundraise, and engage in philanthropic 
activities. 

Hooray for our 
HOBY winners! 

Congratulations to Sherburne-Earlville’s Hugh 
O’Brian Youth Leadership winners for the 2021-2022 
school year! 

S-E HOBY students Carter Eldred, Hayleigh Fisher, 
Dominick Fowlston, Jennalyn Kwasnik and Adam 
Paliana (alternate) will meet and connect with local 
leaders during 3-4 days of interactive leadership 
training this spring. 

They will experience life on a university campus, 

Four inducted into NTHS! 
Congratulations to Sherburne-Earlville High School stu-

dents Zach Fowlston, Mason Goedel, Evan Sheldon and Lilly 
Thornington, who were inducted into the National Technical 
Honor Society on November 10! 

The ceremony took place at the DCMO BOCES Alan D. 
Pole Campus Career & Technical Education Center and 
honors students for their skill, honesty, service, responsibil-
ity, scholarship, citizenship and leadership. 

learn how to be an impactful leader, discover how to create lasting social change through different types of leadership, 
and gain new skills and the inspiration to make a positive difference in their communities. 
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Great job, 
S-E winter athletes! 

Congratulations to all of our Winter Sports 
teams and individuals who qualified to compete 
in the postseason! 

The Marauders reached sectional competition 
in boys basketball, boys bowling, swimming, vol-
leyball and wrestling during the 2021-2022 Winter 
Sports season. 

Highlights included a Section 3 Class C-D 
bowling team championship, sophomore Amon 
Van Alst’s Center State Conference title in the 
500-yard freestyle and ensuing appearance in the 
overall Section 3 Swimming Championships, a 
first-round sectional win in volleyball, and fresh-
man Landon Andrande’s sixth-place finish at the 
Section 3 Division II State Qualifiers. 

Spring sports start soon! 
SECSD reminds students and families that spring sports are just around the corner, so please look into the requirements 

for participation as early as possible. 
Student-athletes who plan to play spring sports must have a current physical (within the last calendar year) on file 

before the season starts. Physicals also may be required for colleges, camps and summer work. SECSD encourages parents/ 
guardians to check physical dates, immunizations and non-urgent medical needs that may be upcoming for their children. 

For more information regarding requirements for spring sports, please visit our online Athletics page at 
https://www.secsd.org/Athletics.aspx. 

Hooray for our 
Scholar-Athletes! 

Congratulations to four Sherburne-Earlville varsity ath-
letic programs for earning New York State Public High School 
Athletic Association Scholar-Athlete Team Awards for the 
2021 Fall sports season! 

S-E’s Competitive Cheerleading, Boys Cross Country, 
Boys Soccer and Girls Soccer programs received 2021 Fall 
Scholar-Athlete Team Awards from the NYSPHSAA, which 
honored a total of 3,825 programs. 

The NYSPHSAA also recognized 48,023 student-athletes 
with Individual Scholar-Athlete awards for achieving an 
academic average of 90 or above during the 2021 Fall sports 
season. 

For S-E, individual student-athletes received awards in 
Competitive Cheerleading (3), Boys Cross Country (4), Field 
Hockey (8), Football (4), Boys Soccer (13) and Girls Soccer (13). 

Excellent Work! 
Congratulations to our very own Carrie Fern, a 2021 recipi-

ent of the Judith A. Martens Secretarial Award of Excellence! 
The award is presented by 

the New York State Athletic 
Administrators Association to 
the secretary of an athletic admin-
istrator who has demonstrated 
outstanding contributions to ath-
letics at the local level for a 
minimum of five years. 

One secretary in each of New 
York’s athletic sections is selected 

for the annual award. Carrie is Section 3’s winner this year. 
Thank you, Carrie, for your eight years of service in the 

SECSD Athletic Department. Your tenacity and pride have 
not gone unnoticed. Congratulations on this well-deserved 
recognition! 

https://www.secsd.org/Athletics.aspx
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Thank you, Sweethearts & Heroes! 
Sherburne-Earlville thanks Tom Murphy and Rick Yarosh of Sweethearts & Heroes for sharing their Empathetic Fitness 

presentation with our middle school students December 8! 
Sweethearts & Heroes delivered motivational messages about the power of hope, love and change during the 90-minute 

anti-bullying program in the MS-HS Auditorium. Tom and Rick also spent time working with smaller groups and, of 
course, offered free hugs and selfie sessions for all. 

Check out our Facebook page for some photos from this educational, entertaining and highly engaging day of learning 
on campus. You can even see live-stream video clips from the presentation! 

S-E students get involved 
Thanks to Stephanie Masciola for sharing photos of 

Sherburne-Earlville Central School District students making 
a difference in our community in November. 

Her Honors Class created a “Hall of Doors” to honor 
veterans of different wars and invited local veterans to tour 
the eighth-grade hallway and share stories during a small 
breakfast gathering. Students of Mrs. Masciola, Mrs. Piske-
Fleming and Ms. Zdanowicz also worked with the American 
Legion to set up Veterans Day flags. 

Mrs. Masciola’s Honors Class took part in a “Progressive Dinner Party” as well, acting as famous reformers from the 
Progressive Era, discussing problems we face as a country, and brainstorming on the most effective measures to correct them. 

Additionally, activity students participated in a Paint & Sip event this past fall. While students artistically created a fall 
truck scene, they sipped on apple cider and engaged in fun conversations with friends. 
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Tracking success with 
Launch Pad! 

Todd Fowlston’s second-grade Launch Pad classes recently 
learned how to program BeeBots, which are small, program-
mable robots that use simple commands such as straight, 
back, right, and left. 

After a week of practice with this entry-level coding expe-
rience, they took to the BeeBot racetrack for a tournament 
to see who could guide their robots the farthest. Our first-
graders also got in on the action and ended up doing so well 
that they beat all but one second-grade team on the track. 

Great job, kids! 

S-E students tour 
art museum 

Sherburne-Earlville art major and AP students had a 
unique opportunity to visit the Fenimore Art Museum in 
Cooperstown in person November 30. 

Accompanied by art teacher Kayleigh Olive, students 
took a self-guided tour starting with the Indigenous Art 
exhibit and ending with the Marc Brown exhibit, creator of 
the Arthur Adventures. 

The tour included history lessons about Hudson River 
School artists, their paintings, and James Fenimore Cooper, 
as well as lunch and a scavenger hunt of artwork. 

Empty Bowls Fundraiser 
a success 

Sherburne-Earlville 
art teacher Kayleigh 
Olive and her stu-
dents hosted an Empty 
Bowls Fundraiser on 
November 22 and raised 
$148 for the district’s 
food and backpack pro-
gram! 

Th i s  f u n d r a i s e r  
started in the 1990s to 
raise hunger awareness 
in communities all over 
the world. Artists create 
bowls and donate them 
to organizations such as 
food shelters, which raffle them off and fill them with food 
for participants to enjoy. 

Just before the Thanksgiving break, S-E art students fired 
close to 70 clay bowls in the school kiln and made them 
“dinnerware safe” with a glaze. Bowls were then raffled off 
for $1-$2 apiece and, thanks to Ken Buehner and his student-
council members, filled with delicious soup for parents, staff 
and students. 

Ms. Olive also donated one of her paintings for a separate 
raffle, won by the parents of Myah Baker. Special thanks to 
SEHS senior Evan Sheldon for creating the event poster and 
to Karen Mulligan for the use of her classroom. 
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GET STARTED ON YOUR JOB SEARCH TODAY! 

Visit our online Employment page at 
https://www.secsd.org/Employment.aspx 

SHERBURNE-EARLVILLE CENTRAL SCHOOL DISTRICT 

15 School Street, Sherburne, NY 13460 
Phone: 607.674.7300 

#WeAreSE #SETeam #MaroonAndWhite 

JOIN OUR TEAM! 
Sherburne-Earlville CSD 

is seeking qualified 
candidates for job openings 
in administration, faculty, 

support staff and more. 
Some positions start 

immediately, so check 
them out today! 

An innovative, high performing rural school district delivering educational excellence. 

-

Science Prom set for April 23 
Please note that as an addition to our District Calendar, class the junior and senior combined Prom has been scheduled for 

the evening of Saturday, April 23, 2022. More Prom details studies will be available in the coming weeks. 

hot topic! 
Mrs. Douglass’ science 

class completed a research 
project on volcanoes in 
December and really got 
into it! 

S t u d e n t s  c r e a t e d  
Google Slides presenta-
tions and plaster-of-Paris 
volcanoes, then showed 
off their projects to each Happy 100th Day! other in class and to those 
participating remotely via Zoom. 

The grand finale featured actual eruptions! 
Sherburne-Earlville Elementary School first-graders cel-

ebrated the 100th day of school on February 16! Each student 
worked on projects featuring 100 items in recognition of the 
big day, then posed with their creations and staff in the SEES 
lobby for this awesome picture! Thanks to first-grade teacher 
Tobie Hess for sharing! 
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~.-. · ·. . Sherburne-Earlville Central School District 

~ Core Beliefs: 

Mission: 
Inspire and empower each learner to reach 
their full potential. 

Vision: 
An innovative, high performing rural school 
district delivering educational excellence. 

• Students are our number one priority. 
• Everyone can learn and grow. 
• We welcome and respect diversity. 
• Everyone is treated with compassion, 

kindness and dignity. 
• An engaging education includes rigorous 

academics, as well as relevant life skills. 
• Creativity and innovation are key in a rapidly 

changing world. 
• We promote integrity, trust, accountability, 

and hard work. 
• Community, collaboration and partnerships 

are vital to our success. 

Sherburne-Earlville Central School 
15 School Street 
Sherburne, New York 13460 

The Sherburne-Earlville Central School 
District is made up of original schools 
from Lebanon, Poolville, Earlville, 
Smyrna, North Norwich and Sherburne. 
Grades UPK-5 are located in the ele-
mentary facility adjacent to the Middle 
School-High School (6-12) in Sherburne. Current Resident or 

EESS
VISIT OUR WEBSITE 
https://www.secsd.org 

LIKE US ON FACEBOOK ECRWSS 
www.facebook.com/SherburneEarlvilleCSD Postal Customer
(@SherburneEarlvilleCSD) 

FOLLOW US ON TWITTER 
twitter.com/SECSDTweets (@SECSDTweets) 
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Register your UPK/K student in April! 
Sherburne-Earlville Elementary School will hold 

open registration days in April for students who will 
be in Universal Pre-Kindergarten and Kindergarten 
during the 2022-2023 school year. 

Registration for both will take place at SEES from 
9:00 a.m.- 2:00 p.m. April 6 and April 7. 

To be eligible for UPK, your child must be age 4 on 
or before December 1, 2022. 

To be eligible for Kindergarten, your child must be 
age 5 on or before December 1, 2022. 

Please bring the following items to registration: 
• Birth certificate 
• Current physical 
• Immunization record 
• Proof of residency 
SEES also will mail registration packets to families 

with children who are eligible for UPK or Kindergarten. 
If you have a child who is eligible but do not receive a 
registration packet in the mail by March 18, or if you 
have any questions, please call the Sherburne-Earlville 
Elementary School Office at 607-674-7336. 

https://twitter.com/SECSDTweets
www.facebook.com/SherburneEarlvilleCSD
https://www.secsd.org



